Old Car Council of Colorado, Inc.

Minutes of Meeting, 5 May 2010

Held at Club Auto, 11100 W. 8th Ave., Lakewood Colorado.

The meeting was called to order by the first vice president, Keith Hall at 7:29 pm. 

Officers present were Keith Hall, 1st vice president; Dick Thompson, 2nd vice president, Tom Kay, treasurer, and Dick Fritz, acting secretary. 40 member clubs were represented.

Club presidents and other officers were introduced.

Thompson thanked Mike Bergen of Club Auto for hosting this meeting, Paul Luenenberger of Chrome Insurance for providing snacks, and Sporty Bandimere for bringing drinks.

Legislative matters:  Leo Boyle reported that House Bill 10-1212 has been signed into law, and will take effect on July 1st.  This bill authorizes the Dept. of Motor Vehicles to have flexibility in penalizing vehicle owners for late registration of titled vehicles.  The legislature is scheduled, by law, to adjourn on May 12th.  Legislation passed in 2009 (House Bill 09-003) extended auto emission inspections to portions of Weld and Larimer Counties, to take effect later this year.  The legislation was debated in 2009.  Leo introduced a fellow lobbyist and former CSP officer, Terry Campbell, who is an officer of the ColoRODans club. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Tom Kay provided the following balances as of the end of April 2010:


ASSETS:


Operating Account:

  $2109.63


Govt.Relations Account:
    7843.00


Swap Meet Account:

  12727.92


Swap Meet Pre-reg:

      215.00


Cruise account:

    2968.10


Accounts total=

$25863.65   (in checking account)


Swap Meet 2010 deposit:
      300.00  (with Adams County Fairgrounds)


Total assets = 


$26163.65


LIABILITIES:


Pre-paid swap Meet reg:
      215.00


NET WORTH =

$25948.65

There are approximately 12 clubs that have not yet renewed for 2010.  If you are not sure if your club is paid up, give the treasurer, Tom Kay, a call at 303-451-9296. 

Minutes of April meeting:  Minutes were approved as published.  

Guest Speakers:

· Terry Gale of the Rambler Ranch in Elizabeth described how his Nash – AMC collection came about. There are 600 vehicles in the collection, which is open April – October to groups with reservations. There will be an open house on Saturday. May 29th between 10 am and 2 pm.  Cost is $10 per person.   Dick Thompson is organizing a tour to the collection, starting at the Loaf n Jug at Parker Rd. and E-470 at 9:30.  The Rambler Ranch is in Elizabeth at 36370 Forest Trail.  From Parker Rd., go to Franktown to Hwy 86, east to Elizabeth.  From the east end of town, turn left on Rd. 21 to Forest Trail, east to 36370 on the right.  Look for paved drive and 2 brick pillars at gate.  If lost, call Terry at 303-324-6750 (cell).

· Gale Jetchick of the Havana Business Improvement District described preparations that the HBID is making for the June 19th Havana Cruise.  We need volunteer clubs to assist at several sites; this is a great way to publicize your club, with info in the booklet.  The District will provide temporary staff to run the poker rallye.  25 car dealerships will be promoting the Cruise all week leading up to Saturday.  There will be a VIP dinner provided for workers on Friday, June 20.   Contact Dick Thompson (303-929-5533) for more details.

· Keith Hall provided an update on the OCCC Swap Meet (August 21).  Flyers have been printed and are available for distribution.  Worker lists should be sent to Roger Zaner.  

· Mike Bergen described how Club Auto (hosts of this meeting) operates.  The facility provides facilities for collector car storage and maintenance, as well as being a meeting place for car enthusiasts who wish to join with others with similar interests.  In addition, the facility is available for club meetings with a tour, for $5 per person.

· Randy Jay of Cruisin’ 950 is a radio sponsor of the Havana and Colfax Cruises.  He talked about his radio experience with KIMN and KOOL over the years.  He is encouraging clubs to apply for 15-second spots on his programs leading up to the Cruises.

· Paul Leutenberger described Chrome Insurance (303-619-9891) which specializes in insuring specialty cars.  

· Sporty Bandimere discussed Bandimere Speedway’s events, emphasizing club and youth events, including the events coordinated with the Colorado State Patrol.

· Greg Akiyama discussed the May edition of the Colorado Collector Car News which features the Model A Ford Club (Club of the Month); Joni Schall of the Classic Thunderbird Club (Club Member of the Month); Anthony Morrison’s 1967 Dodge Charger (Car of the Month). Plus details of the Havana Cruise and its sites.  Lots of good stuff, and it’s free!  Sign up at gakiyama@earthlink.net.

· Tracy Ellis, who publishes The Latest Scoop offered free samples of the publication, which is a listing of collector car club events throughout the region.  Working with NSRA, she also publishes the Rocky Mountain Area Rod Run Schedule.

· Robert Davis described the “Physical Training B4 Basic Training”, a program that prepares young people physically for military service.  The organization is planning a car rallye fundraiser to Steamboat Springs and is seeking sponsors but has not specified a date.

· Gary Adler of the Pro Players Association described the car show Motor Mania at the Market Place (I-76 at 88th) planned for July 17th, in support of the Military Families Relief Fund.

The Early Mustang Club is again holding a raffle to raise money for Freedom Alliance Scholarship Fund. Tickets are $10 and first prize is a 1966 Mustang convertible restored by EMC; second prize is a Mustang Junior (kart)  and third prize is $500.

Terry Gale (Rambler Ranch) noted the financial impact of the late registration fee for owners of a large number of infrequently driven vehicles.  A possible solution is to keep the ownership tax current with the state as recommended by Harold Naber.  The necessary procedure was outlined in the Addendum to the February OCCC minutes.

Bill Miller reported on a news item that recently appeared and which will affect clubs which have non-profit tax exempt status.  Basically, such organizations are required to file an information return annually, and if they have not done so for the three years since the law was passed in 2006 they will lose their tax exempt status. Deadline to do so is May 17th.

The intended presidents’ round table discussion about missions and goals for the OCCC was postponed indefinitely.

The next OCCC meeting will be Wednesday, June 2nd, at the Forney Transportation Museum, 4303 Brighton Blvd., Denver, starting at 7:30 pm.

Upcoming club events are listed as a Calendar Addendum to these minutes.

Meeting was adjourned at approximately 8:50 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, Richard Fritz, acting secretary.

Remember that if you or your club would like to join the tour to the Rambler Ranch on Saturday May 29, plan to be at the Loaf n’Jug at Parker Road and E-470 at 9:30 am.

